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Angelus Letter

12 June 2020

Friday of the Tenth Week in Ordinary Time

Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND:

Corrected Sacramental Schedule: 



Friday

Confessions

4 to 5PM



Saturday
Mass


8AM


Fr. Simone*





Confessions

9:30 to 10AM





1st Communion
11:00AM

Fr. Valencheck





Vigil Mass

4:30


Fr. Simone



Sunday
Mass & Procession
9AM


Fr. Valencheck





Mass**

11AM** 

Fr. Simone**





Mass


1PM


Fr. Bede OSB

* St. Anthony Day and the 3rd anniversary of Fr. Anthony Simone coming to St. Sebastian.

**Mass will be in the school courtyard.

Special Notes for This Weekend:

Corpus Christi Processions:  9AM:  We will have a good number of seminarians at the 9AM filling in all of the positions typically filled by our own crackerjack servers who are still on their COVID break.  For those who are interested, the procession will take the place of the final blessing, it will wind around our parish block, praying for His blessing and protection for our parish, and ending in the school courtyard which will be set up for the 11 AM Mass.  There will be benediction in the school courtyard.

1:00PM:  There will also be a Corpus Christi procession at the extraordinary form of the Mass.  This procession will be indoors.  

Outdoor Mass:  The 11:00AM Mass will once again be outdoors, weather permitting.  Remember to bring a chair.  Please park in the brick parking lot.

CORONAVIRUS PRECAUTIONS AT ST. SEBASTIAN

Almost all of our precautions will still be in place at least through next Friday barring any new information from the diocese or from the state.  There have been no new official directives in quite some time.  For those who would like specifics, here is what we are doing:

Doors:  We have had a few weeks for people to learn where extra masks and hand sanitizing stations are located and how our pew systems are working.  Therefore, after next Friday, all doors to the church will be unlocked.

Restrooms:  Effective immediately: A second bathrooms is being made available in the back of the church (the bride’s room.)  The basement of the church is still closed.

Holy Water:  The founts at the entrances to the church are to remain empty but the Holy Water fount for home use will still have water available for you to take home.

Pews:  Effective immediately:  For those who want greater than a 6 foot distance from other parishioners, please sit in the side sections.  The center sections will now only have every other pew blocked off.

Confessions:  Confessions will continue in “Restoration Style.”

Cry Room:  The Cry Room will remain closed for the time being.

Missalettes:  Most items, such as the Breaking Bread and missalettes that may have multiple people touching them will remain unavailable.  

Ministers:  For the immediate future, seminarians will handle ministries that take place in the sanctuary.  Those ushers that are willing and able to return will have limited roles.

Communion:  The communion policy will remain in place for the immediate future.  That is, no Precious Blood, maintain social distancing (between yourself or your family/group and the next), those who wish to receive on the tongue are asked to wait until the end of the line.

Singing:  Even if we were able to sing, it would be difficult since nobody will have singing aids (programs nor missalettes.)  Most of the information out there concerns choirs singing together (with some people saying that it might be a couple of years before choirs can start up again.)  Congregational singing (especially without social distancing) is frowned upon.  We will maintain our current policy through next Friday.  After next Friday, we may include short, sung responses (for example, the Great Amen.)

What to Do If Your Uncomfortable with These Policies:  You have been wonderful about sending in your ideas and concerns which have gone a long way in shaping our current practices.  So far, it has been pretty evenly split between those who wish we would have more things in place and those who would like to see us ease up even more.  The best part is that those who write with suggestions have also offered assistance to implementing whatever it is they have proposed.  I understand that no matter what we do, for various reasons, there will be those who are uncomfortable with it.  Here are some options for those who are looking for alternatives:

Obligation:  Currently the bishops of Ohio have relieved Catholics of the obligation to attend Mass.  If you are refraining from attending because of COVID, find other ways to make this a day of prayer and rest.

Live-Streaming:  For Sunday Masses we will be live-streaming the 9AM Mass.

Outdoor Mass:  Many people feel better about attending Mass outside, free of the confines of four walls with the idea that constantly moving air will make the chance of catching anything much less.

Check Out Other Local Parishes:  Because of the great confusion in information and lack of clear leadership, our Catholic parishes are all over the board as far as policies in place for COVID.  There are some far more cautious and others far less.  Websites often have the policies available for your review and discernment.

Other General:  There are many other aspects to the parish that there is not room to print today (halls, gym, programs, etc.)  If you have a question, please call the rectory office.  If they do not have the information for you, they will get it!

DEACON TERRY

Do you remember when we all wrote to Fr. Karg a while back?  Let’s do the same thing for Deacon Terry.  He is under extreme quarantine in preparation for a surgery.  If you would like to drop off a letter or card for him at the rectory or send an email to church@stsebastian.org (he doesn’t have an email) we will collect them all and make sure that he receives them.  Please have your note in by this coming Friday, June 19th.

THEOLOGY ON THE ROCKS

The next Theology on the Rocks will be this Monday, June 15th LIVE at Tangier’s.  We are being provided with a room that can seat upwards of 1,000 people and being that we typically only have between 60 and 100, this should supply plenty of social distancing space.  Doors open at 7PM.  I will be speaking on the Mass beginning at 7:30.

ST. SEBASTIAN OUTREACH STATISTICS

The letter that you are reading goes out to over 1,900 email addresses with a 41% read rate.  So far with the help of our seminarian, Ian and the generosity of donors for the “St. Gabriel Fund” (equipment purchased for the live-stream recording ministry), we have made over 180 videos 12,500 unique addresses tuning in.  There have been 51,000 views on our YouTube videos and, for some reason, this includes visitors from various parts of the world including Australia and Canada.

PLAZA CONCERT

There will be a concert on the church plaza on Sunday, June 28th at 5PM.  Bring chairs or a blanket, socially distance yourself and enjoy the outdoors and some music.

LETTER FROM OUR DIOCESAN ADMINISTRATOR, FR. OLEKSIAK

Greetings,
I hope this memo finds you well and adjusting to the new normal as we move along the road to recovery from the shutdown and returning to the public celebration of Mass. Fr. John Gerrity, may he rest in peace, the former pastor of my home parish, St. Martin of Tours, Maple Hts., was a huge influence in my life. He was a man of great faith, vision and he had a great desire to be open to learning new things. This characteristic has been something I have struggled with for most of my life. I do not like change or new things and am very comfortable with familiarity. Despite this God continues to push me, challenge me and provide opportunities to expand my horizons (current duties point in fact!). This happened in a particularly painful and challenging way this past Thursday evening. I was asked to participate in a video conference with members of the African American Catholic Community. The purpose was to pray together, listen to their concerns regarding racism and the current social unrest fueled by the senseless killing of George Floyd and to connect with the larger Church working to strategize on plans to raise awareness and provide concrete solutions. I was not prepared for what I heard. They told stories of fear, mistreatment, and difficulties in securing bank loans, employment and regular mistreatment by some police during routine traffic stops. They spoke of the constant fear for their children and grandchildren being in daily danger of harm by violence and hatred. I never realized this was still happening in 2020. I became acutely aware of how sheltered I was to real problems happening right around me. I would strongly recommend that you take a few minutes to review the video of the meeting, which can be found by going to: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QFp2PaNpmng. I am grateful for the opportunity to continue to learn and be challenged to move out of my comfort zone towards participating in working toward peaceful resolutions in our local area. Please join me in praying for an end of racism, violence, prejudice and hatred of all kinds. 
A MESSAGE FROM OUR LEGION OF MARY

Remember, the Legion of Mary has setup a website for you to keep track of daily rosaries prayed.  You can get there from the Parish website going to "Daily Rosary" under our Quick Links, OR you can visit www.legionofmaryatstsebastian.com directly.  As a note, some people keep track of the rosaries prayed and go to the site only once a week as you can click multiple times to record each.  The Legion's goal is to present Mary with 10,000 rosaries prayed on her birthday, which is September 8th.  They are hosting a party in her honor on Sunday, Sept. 6th.  (P.S. Over a 100 day period is only 100 per day.  With over 1700 families in our parish they are very hopeful to exceed that goal! )

THANK YOU!

Here are some people that were able to offer that extra help needed to keep the parish rolling so far through the pandemic threat!  Please say a prayer for them:

Wellness Call Volunteers

Thank you so much to our wonderful parishioners who called our parish families during the Covid-19 crisis.  We decided to have two rounds of calls and many of our volunteers helped both times.  We couldn’t have done it without you.  Many thanks to, Sara Avalos, Jan Bachmann, Joan Brownfield, Jamie Burke, Rosanne Burns, Marnie Costello, Elizabeth Crookston, Courtney Dannemiller, Julie D’Attoma, Jennifer DelMedico, Mary DeRose, Mary Dworakowski, Katherine Ferguson, Carol Greber, Louise Hellwig, Anne Hergenrother, Kathryn Hiney, Donna Kos, Bridget Lofresco, Lorraine McCue, Jill McLaughlin, Louise McNulty, Anita Meeker, Patty Minrovic, Cathy Mungo, Katherine Myers, Margaret Myers, Kathy Negrelli, Lucia Neugebauer, Marian Neugebauer, Mary Neugebauer, Barbara Panzner, Gail Pfeiffer, Ro Reed, Sue Sassano, Scott Schaffner, Shannon Schlueter, Louise Skinner, Dick Spangler, Christine Stummer, Linda Sykes, Ann Traverse, Christie Trenor, Pam Urdiales, Emily Wilford, Hallie Wolff and Dave Yanaschik. The parishioners really enjoyed your calls.
Spray and Pray Volunteers 

There is no way to express how thankful we are for the next group of parishioners.  We had a faithful crew of ten volunteers, who showed up regularly to keep the church clean during the crisis.  Without them, we wouldn’t have been able to allow people to pray and spend time with Jesus in our beautiful church.  Our sincere thanks to Peter Mihalick, Cathy Mungo, Paul Mungo, Barbara Panzner, Sue Sassano, Ed Savitski, Carley Smith, Kelly Rybka, Ben Urdiales and Pam Urdiales. 

They also had some help along the way.  These volunteers dropped in to lend a hand whenever they were available! Thank you to Sara Avalos, Marnie Costello, Jacqueline D’Attoma, Julie D’Attoma, Michael D’Attoma, Stephen D’Attoma, Mary DeRose, Patty Minrovic and Shannon Schlueter for all the extra help to get our church ready for people to pray.

Sewing Brigade Volunteers

Thank you to our amazing Sewing Brigade who made over 250 masks to help our parishioners safely come back to Mass.  They made toddler, child, youth and adults masks in lots of fun patterns. Thanks to Sue Sassano – Coordinator, Ashley Garvin, Julie Gorsuch, Connie Ingram, Anita Meeker, Julie Musci, Micki Trenta and Laura Weale for sharing your gifts and talents with us!  We’d also like to thank the parishioners who dropped off material for this group.  
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Mary Kay McCarron,  Pamela Oliver, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Cory Schultz, John Schultz, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

